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Hello, 
 Not a lot to report, but we 
have had a great time visiting 
with everyone getting to know 
you and your Lodge and seeing 
what works for you in your area 
of the state ,if you have a idea 
that works for your Lodge 
please e-mail or give me a call 
and I will spread your ideas around, what works 
for you might not work for others but you never 
know. My wife and I along with Fritz and Beth 
Griswold had the pleasure of being guest of hon-
or for Palmyra Lodge 100 birthday party the 
food was great & very well attended by Lodge & 
Moose rider members. Hopefully the weather 
will allow us to get the bike out early so we can 
ride, we will continue to travel around to Dis-
trict meetings and Lodges. 

The Mid-year is approaching fast hopefully I will 
see you in Lake Placid there is a lot going on at 
the Mid-year , karaoke contest is Friday nite 
the 22nd  a schedule  is on the web site  so make 
sure you check to see what time the meetings 
start, please be there for Lodge rollcall  this is 
a requirement for Lodge Governors and Adminis-
trators  wouldn’t it be great if we have 100 % of 
the Lodges have a representative at the confer-
ence.  

Let us all pray for the people that are fighting 
to keep us safe everywhere, here and abroad, 
keep them healthy let them be able to come 
back to their loved ones SOON, keep our police 
officers safe and healthy. 

Please remember to greet members as they en-

ter your Lodge let them know they are welcome.         

Treat them as you want to be treated !! A 
little respect goes a long way !! 

 

Fraternally, 

Paul 
Paul Fleig N.Y.S.M.A. President 
 

President’s Message 
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 Message from the Deputy Grand Regent             
 

Hello Co-Workers ! 
 
 Spring has finally arrived.  It seems so good to have warmer days, lots of sun-
shine and seeing flowers popping up.  This is a busy season for everyone at home 
with Spring house cleaning, yard work and garden work.  There’s never enough 
hours in the day. 
 
 Spring is also a busy time for the Chapters.  New Officers have been elected 
and will be installed by the end of April.  The current officers are busy making sure 
that all reports have been submitted to Women of the Moose, all bills have been 
paid and co-workers on the Arrears List have been contacted.  Hopefully the Chap-
ters have fulfilled all the requirements to earn the Award of Achievement. 
 
 Plans for the Mid-Year Conference in Lake Placid are progressing well.  Chap-
ters have been sent the Agenda and Registration forms and they are also posted on 
the New York State Moose Association website at nysma99.com.   The State Chair-
men are preparing their reports for the Opening Session.   Chris Brooks, Member-
ship Chairman, has once again organized a Membership Committee Fundraiser.  
Chapters have been sent tickets to sell.  The profits from this fundraiser are used to 
reward the top sponsors of New York State. 
 
 The New York State Women of the Moose will be participating in a Heart of the 
Community Event during the Mid-Year Conference.  Chris Gates, Community Service 
Chairman, has accepted the challenge to find a worthy charity in the Lake Placid ar-
ea.  She has chosen the Shipman Youth Center in Lake Placid which is a not-for-
profit community organization providing support to youth between the ages of 10 
and 18.  An e-mail was sent to each Chapter explaining this Heart of the Community 
Event and requesting a donation from each Chapter.  It is our hope that this will be 
a successful fundraiser. 
 
 I’d like to thank all of the State Chairmen for their hard work and dedication.    
 
 I look forward to seeing you in Lake Placid.  Hopefully the weather will cooper-
ate so that we can all appreciate the area.    Hope you all have safe travels. 
 

GOD BLESS MOOSEHEART AND MOOSEHAVEN 
 

        Fraternally, 
 

        Pat Parks 
        Deputy Grand Regent 
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WOMEN OF THE MOOSE PRE-REGISTRATION 
 

MID-YEAR CONFERENCE, LAKE PLACID, NY  
HIGH PEAKS RESORT 
APRIL 21 – 24, 2016 

 
HOSTESS CHAPTER:  GOWANDA #651 

 
Co-Worker Registration Fee:   $10.00 

 
Academy of Friendship Matriculants: 

Registration Fee:  $10.00 plus  Matriculant Fee: $15.00 = Total $25.00 
 

Mail Registration Form to:  Carolynn D. Turner 
                                                                           12306 Peck Hill Road 
                                                                           Perrysburg, NY  14129 
                                                                           Telephone:  716-532-3829 

 
Please make checks payable to:  Gowanda Chapter #651 and  

Pre-Register by 4/13/16 
 

NOTE:  We are not equipped to handle on-line registration. 
 

MATRICULANTS:  Please remember proper attire for  
Academy of Friendship Conferral on Sunday  

and bring your Call Card. 
 
 
 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
NAME: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE # ________________________________ 
 
MID # ____________________________________ 
 
CHAPTER: __________________________________________  NO. _________________ 
 
OFFICE/TITLE: ____________________________________________________________ 
 
ACADEMY OF FRIENDSHIP MATRICULANT: _____________________________ 
 
DEGREES HELD: 
Academy of Friendship _______ College of Regents _______ Star Recorder _____ 
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Hello Co-workers,   
   

Spring at last, and along with saying good bye to Old Man Winter we 
now welcome the budding new signs of spring as we embark upon 
putting our chapters in order to end one year and focus on starting 
another. And like any new calendar year we need to make those reso-
lutions which we need to work hard to strive to obtain, however before 
we can move forward we need to take a look back and make sure that 
we have done all that we have been able to, to make this year success-
ful, sponsored new members, retained our established co-workers and 
had fun along the way. Co-workers it’s always a plus and fun to earn 
points and prizes for sponsoring and retaining our membership but 
what’s even more rewarding is the friendships that we develop along 
the way and by each of us working together to support our child city 
Mooseheart and our Seniors at Moosehaven, as there is no better gift 
than the gift of giving to others. 

                        Remember Co-workers THINK before you speak 

                                                T= Is it True? 
                                                   H- Is it Helpful? 
                                                      I – Is it Inspiring? 
                                                        N – Is it Necessary? 
                                                            K – Is it Kind? 

Looking forward to seeing you at Midyear in Lake Placid for an excit-
ing weekend. 

 
 

    In Friendship & Fraternalism,        …... 
Christine Brooks, New York State                                                                                    
W.O.T.M. Membership Chairman 
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NYSMA Euchre Tournament 

Players started arriving at noon and were offered lunch and snacks.  Play began promptly at 1 PM with 32 
participants coming from Finger Lakes; Ithaca; Penn Yan and Palmyra.  A meal of chicken parmesan was 
offered at the close of the tournament. 

Although we would have preferred a larger turnout everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. 

Tournament results are as follows: 

1st Place score –  150     Frank Morres, Penn Yan             $80 

2nd                     129    Chuck Ostrowski, Finger Lakes     60 

3rd                      125     Cindy McNeil, Finger Lakes          40 

4th                      124     Robin Vermilye, Penn Yan            30 

5th                     122     Su Peterson, Penn Yan                  20  

6th                      116     Michelle Morris, Penn Yan            20 

Lowest score        64      John Dobson, Palmyra                 15 

Highest Penalties   26      Donna Marr, Palmyra                      15  
          split             26       Josie Pillino, Finger Lakes 
 
Lowest Penalties    6       Sherry Miller, Palmyra                     15 
          split             6        Janet Smart, Penn Yan 

Blind draw doubles      NYSMA Dart Tournament 
 
1st    Jamie Luke                  Lodge 1614 Angola   

   Jimmy Gabrys              Lodge 617 Lock City 
 
 
2nd   David G. Boyd              Lodge 1132 LeRoy 

  Randy Johnson             Lodge 1132 LeRoy 
 
3rd   David Miller                  Lodge 617 Lock City 

  Richard Tredennick       Lodge 1132 LeRoy 
 
Women’s Singles 
 
1st   Dawn Thompson           Lodge 1614 Angola 
 
2nd   Lorie Matla                     Lodge 1132 LeRoy 
 
Men’s Singles  
 
1st  Jamie Luke                  Lodge 1614 Angola 
2nd  Jimmy Gabrys              Lodge 617 Lock City 
 
In attendance were reps from lodges 1132, 1614, 617, 743, & 251 

-- David G. Boyd 
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Sports 
 

NYSMA SPORTS TOURNAMENTS 
April ~ WOMEN'S BOWLING ~ Corning 
April ~ MEN'S BOWLING~ Lock City 

July 16 ~ GOLF - 2-Man ~ Hornell 
July 23 ~ TRAP & SKEET ~ Lock City 
July 30 ~ HORSESHOES ~ Hamburg 

August 20 ~ GOLF - 4-Man ~ Lock City 
August 27 ~ WOMEN'S GOLF ~ Palmyra  

November 5&6, 12&13 ~ MIXED BOWLING ~ Wellsville 
TBA ~ MIXED SHUFFLEBOARD ~ Sidney 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 
kmh19@cornell.edu, at home  (607) 865-4963 or (607) 435-6931.  

                Kim     
                 Kim M. Holden, WOTM Sports Chairman  

 

Sports Chairman Randy Budde 716-523-0531 or lodge617@mooseunits.org       
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Districts Karaoke Results 

 
The 2016 NYSMA District # 11 Karaoke Contest was held on January 23rd at the 
Palmyra Family Center # 1420. We had a total of 9 Contestants Representing 3 
Lodges in our District. A good time was had by all, we would like to thank Dick 
Seiler for being our DJ and Jerry Bartholomew for being our Emcee for the even-
ing. We would also like to thank the contestants and Brothers and Co-Workers 
from the other Lodges for their help and support for making this a Great Event.  

 
    

        

Winner from Genesee Valley – Henrietta # 2290          Judges: Joelle Muscolino, Bob Lonsberry, Bill                       

                     Peter Wellington                                            Murray, Mindy Safran, Dan Celso,  

       

  

Contestants: Scott Brown, Karen McNeil, Tony DeSano, 

Lynn Clifford, Peter Wellington, David Morrow, Butch 
Bloom 

(Not Shown) Kathleen Wellbrock, Doug Gouthulme 
       
    

       

  

Distrist 9 had our Karaoke  

Competition Saturday 3/12 in 
Wellsville, NY.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catherine Bliss from Horseheads won and is 
looking forward to some friendly competition 
next month.  
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MOOSE CHARITIES UPDATE 

 In the last two years Moose Shoppers have earned more 
than $8,000 for Mooseheart Child City and School by using SHO-
PAROO.  So far this year (since August 1, 2015) we have 
earned over $4,000.  If you are already participating in Shoparoo, 
we thank you.  If you are not, please start.  It doesn’t cost the 
user anything and there is no paperwork to submit.  All you do is 
take a picture of your shopping receipts using an Apple or An-
droid phone.  It’s easy to sign up at http://www.shoparoo.com/.  
You may need to disable your GPS on your phone to select 
“Mooseheart Child City and School”.  If you need help, please see 
a co-worker who is already collecting receipts or see us at the Mid
-Year Conference in Lake Placid. 
 
 The Moosehaven Board of Directors and the Supreme Council 
have approved the $10,000,000 Capital Campaign “Moosehaven 
Centennial Project”.  The first of two primary goals for this project 
is to improve the quality of life for congregate residents by 
providing a modern flexible facility.  This new building will provide 
larger apartments with private bathrooms.  The second goal is to 
reduce operating expenses. 
 
 All Moose members did an outstanding job for the Moose-
heart School Renovation Project and now you will be asked to do 
the same for Moosehaven.  We need to keep the momentum  
going!  
 
 Please support Moose Charities ! ! ! 
 

GOD BLESS MOOSHEART AND MOOSEHAVEN 
 
 

       Jim and Pat Parks  
       New York State 
       Moose Charities Chairmen 
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Do you have a story for 

THE BULLETIN? 

Send all copy to 

Craig L. Barnes 

 

E-mail craiglbarnes@aol.com 

Message from the Editor: 

Apologies for the late distribution of this issue. Personal issues 
prevented  my timely completion of the Bulletin. 


